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It has been a long time since publishing a Newsletter--like September--so shall try to bring you up-to-date on what
has happened around the Tudor offices. If anything is missed, please forgive me since it is not intentional, but

most difficult to remember everything that has happened since then.

NEWS FROM LISBON

Jim Holden was kind enough to send much news on
December 17, but it is all quite old now and we're
sorry about that, Jim!

The Tudor employees had their Christmas party and
reported that it was a fun and successful one. There
were 29 in attendance.

Tim Saddington went to Lisbon to help on the job there,
via Australia (for a vacation), and has been enjoying
the Portuguese way of life,

Opening ceremonies for the Tagus River Bridge are
scheduled for August 6. Mrs. Tudor, Louis and Pat
Riggs are planning to be there for this big event and
know it will be a memorable one,

NEWS FROM CALAVERAS

Bill Mclnerney has gone back to the wilds of Ebbetts
Pass--at least he was headed that way--but he must
have broken his writing hand--do we need to say more,
Bill? 2?2 ?

NEWS FROM ECUADOR

Andy Lamore and Jim Albert left for Guayaquil in
February (with their respective families, including
one feline)and arrived almost in the middle of a revolt.
Jim's report of how they left the office to go to the bank
and return in the middle of rioting sounds like a James
Bond thriller,

Andy reports that thieves in Venezuela stole 150 kilo-
meters (90 miles) of railroad track including the spikes.
The line was not in use, but nevertheless it was quite
a haul.

Jim is a little miffed at the editor since some time
back, he wrote a long and most interesting article
about the Palm Springs Aerial Tramway which never
made it to print. But it is promised that most anything
he sends from Ecuador will be printed if a special
issue must go out.

Bill Gray left San Francisco for Guayaquil in April and
Wwe are quite anxious to hear what he has to say about
his new domicile.

The Editor

NEWS FROM MERCED

In March, the main rockfill dam at Exchequer was
completed to within 30 feet of the crest and water has
been impounded from the spring snow melt. Lining of
the power tunnel has been completed and work is in
progress to divert irrigation releases around the power-
house area during the summer construction period.
Construction has begun at the powerhouse area and will
soon become the principal activity on the site. All but
a few items of minor equipment have been installed at
the gated spillway and completion works are proceed-
ing on the dikes, either side of the structure, and the
paving downstream of the main spillway,

Congratulations to Bob and Linda Halk who welcomed
a boy baby, James Robert, on December 6,

Bob and Charlotte Jenkinson spent the Christmas
Holidays vacationing in Fort Myers, Florida, They
said the weather was perfect and Bob spent most of
his daytime hours playing golf.

Congratulations to Lin and Judith Wilson who were
married in North Wales on February 12. They returned
to Merced after two weeks honeymooning in Mexico
City, Taxco and Acapulco.

Mike Mellor (who has moved to the San Francisco
office) and Sandra Labyorteaux announced their en-
gagement on January l. The wedding is to be in
August. Congratulations to Mike and Sandra.

An article appeared in the San Francisco Chronicle on
April 24 as follows: '""Destined to disappear by the
weekend was the 310-foot high concrete arch dam Old
Exchequer, built 34 years ago near Merced and no
longer able to impound enough Merced River water for
San Joaquin Valley irrigation. Its successor is 170
feet higher, 800 feet thick at the bottom and cost

$32 million. "

Well, to check on the above and to see if we could
understand everything we have been reading and work-
ing on for years, on May 7, a group from the San
Francisco office traveled to Snelling to make a tour of
the new dam.

The old dam was completely covered and the new dam
was most impressive and absolutely unbelievable (to a
few). The trip was very interesting--thanks to Med
and Mary Theibaud and Alice Weller. Med and Alice

.



spent their Saturday on a ''busman's holiday' explain-
ing everything and it was most certainly appreciated.

Those who took the tour and who posed for the above
picture were: Yin, Theresa and Lillian Howan;
Francois, Sylvie, Olivier and Eric Martin; Denis
O'Connor; Hugh Brown; Leone Morris; Lyn Ward;
Elaine Jones and Alyce Keast.

The weather was really hot--like 110° in the shade,

with no shade--but finally made it to the field office,
with tongues hanging out, where there were refresh-
ments and everyone revived encugh to make the trip
to the powerhouse and to McSwain Dam,

The cofferdams have been removed around McSwain
Damm which is now holding water and releases of irri-
gation water are being made through the powerhouse
bypass. In the powerhouse, concrete is about to be
placed around the turbine and will be followed by in-
stallations of the turbine machinery and electrical
equipment in the next few months,

NEWS FROM PERU

Carl Otto was in San Francisco in December and we
were all pleased that he was able to attend our first
Dinner-Dance, It is always good to see Carl. He and
his family came to the United States in February and
were in the Bay Area for a short time visiting friends
and relatives.

Steve Stevlingson has rejoined Tudor Engineering
Company and is working in the Lima office.

Henry Pedraza left here in November to go to the
Lima office. It seems that once these '"bachelors'
leave San Francisco, they forget to write their old
friends--or maybe they're so busy, they don't have
time to correspond!!!

Hugh Brown left May 22 to work in the Lima office for
about a month--we miss his smiling face.

BART

Gene Altshuler has the Berkeley Alternative in pretty
good order. He did his good deed by managing to put
a very complicated subject in a readable form (hope-
fully) for all parties concerned. His next expected

big event will be July 7 when they open the bids. So
that's why Gene decided he had best take his vacation
while things are a little slow for him.

Frank Lerchen is taking Spanish lessons so that he
can understand the new BART design car literature
which is being distributed. He wants to be certain he
conforms to published criteria. Incidentally, Frank
was stuck in the elevator for about 45 minutes one day
while enroute to the third floor at 525 for a conference
and everyone was looking for him.

Wil Pacheco is a busy one attending evening meetings
--besides his daily routine in the office--and the above
picture is an example of one of TEC's ""Happy Public
Relations Staff'' keeping ? ? ? happy!!!

Wedding Bells
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Ming Lin and Patricia Brown who were married
October 16, They had a week's honeymoon in Hawaii.

Dick Waissar and Lilliam Ramirez who were married
November 6. They had a month honeymooning in
Puerto Rico, Jamaica, Panama, Costa Rica, Nicaragua
and El Salvador,

Becky Liang and Matt Hsaio who were married
November 14. They spent a two-week honeymoon travel-
ing to Yosemite, Death Valley, Las Vegas, Grand
Canyon and Palm Springs. While in Palm Springs,

they took a ride on the Tramway and Becky said it

was a breathtaking experience.

Tamea Conyers, daughter of Oral and Julia Conyers,
and Lt, Arthur D, Isham who were married December 18
at Fort Benning, Georgia.

Jean Tudor and Capt. James M. Kennedy, Jr. who
were married December 26 at Menlo Park Presbyterian
Church. Tom Mackenzie gave the bride away and
Jim's father was best man, There was a reception at
the University Club following the wedding. The newly-
weds honeymooned in New York City.

Julia Seville and Marius Bejan who were married
March 25, Gloria and Julio Pinell were the couple's
attendants, Julia decided to stop trying to be a career
girl and become a full time homemaker.



Gisela Korbmacher and Bill Humphrey who were
married April 2, The pictures of the wedding were
beautiful and Gisela was a lovely bride. They took a
delayed honeymoon the first of May to Hawaii, and
Gisela says they must go again for a longer stay.

On December 4, the company held their first

Christmas Dinner-Dance at the Hotel Mark Hopkins.
There were 320 in attendance which included several
people from Merced, Everyone said they had a wonder-
ful time and are looking forward to next December,

Adolph Sandner was awarded a Certificate of Merit in
recognition of his long and faithful service to the
Corporation. Mr, Helgesson is shown giving the
certificate to Adolph.

Admiral and Mrs. Trexel were unable to attend the
Dinner-Dance, sothe officers of the company presented
a Certificate of Merit to him at a luncheon onJanuary 3.

Frits Fenger was honored by CIVIL ENGINEERING in
February for an article he wrote, '"The Metric System
Now.!" Mr. Hunt, Editor of CIVIL ENGINEERING,
wrote: '"Each month the editorsaskarandom selected
group of members of ASCE to make comments on the
various elements of CIVIL ENGINEERING., Your
article rated highest in this survey. We are pleased
to send you the thanks of the American Society of Civil
Engineers for a fine contribution to our professional
knowledge. "

Barbara Rivas spent her vacation in the Islands in
January, visiting Kauaiand Honolulu. She said you could
certainly get used to the Island life.

Mary and Nick Roberts spent the Christmas Holidays
visiting her parents in Wanatchee, Washington.

Barbara and Bert LaVigne, with Beth, Barry and
Bruce, tock an extended vacation in July and August--
of 1965, that is--traveling 9,180 miles and were in 27
states, They visited many places and saw many inter-
esting sights.

On the weekend of February 22, Leone Morris and
three other females went deep-sea fishing and caught
eleven salmon--they had a marvelous time and are
planning to go again socon,

Gene and Joyce Altshuler decided to try a different
type of vacation this year. Gene took their young son
to visit his parents in the East, and Joyce took their
daughter to visit her parents in Michigan.

Dudley Auger and spouse departed for the Islands of
Oahu, Hawaii, Kauai and Maui on May 21. We hope
that Dudley will give us a report on his travels when
he returns to the office.

It was so good to see Ray O'Neil in the office again
although for such a short time. He was enroute to
Atlanta, Georgia (which will be his home for a couple
of years) from Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Let us hear
from you, Ray.

Tudor Engineering Company and PBQ&D, Inc. have
merged (insofar as having a bowling league). The
teams perform each Tuesday evening, There have
been three games at this writing and it is a rather
close race so far, Everyone is enjoying and having
much fun each week. The regular TEC bowlers are:
Doug Mansfield, Ervin Poka, Jose Puente, Wil Pacheco,
Bob Myrdal, Ken Heilig, Barbara Rivas, Dixie Tomlin,
Leone Morris, Beatrice Deres, Elaine Jones and
Alyce Keast. You are all invited to come to the
"Downtown Bowl' any Tuesday evening at 5:15 to help
cheer your favorite team.

Irene and Lew Workman spent their vacation first
driving to Palm Springs then to Arizona. They went
ona guided tour of Monument Valley in a 4-wheel drive
which was quite interesting and a bit exciting. On
their way home, they visited the Grand Canyon and
Hoover Dam.,

Mrs, Tudor spent the last two weeks of April visiting
Jean and Jim in Virginia. She had a delightful time,
and reports that the newlyweds will be returning to
California soon since Jim is going to work on his
Masters in nuclear physics.

We hate to see Dick Waissar leave TEC, but he has a
wonderful offer in Mexico. Dick will be leaving San
Francisco on June 20 to accept a position as manager
of a small silver mine in a remote section of Southern
Mexico--whichis approximately 90 miles from Mexico
City. Lots of luck, Dick.

And, bon voyage to Jose Puente who is taking his
family and returning to their native Lima, Peru,

Future Engineers and Engineeresses???

Congratulations to the following who welcomed new
additions to this world since the last Newsletter:

Ruth and Paul McCandless--Allan James--November 21,

Mr. and Mrs. Helgessonbecame grandparentsforthe
second time when Linda Lee arrived on December 5 to
joinher two-year-old brother, Eric Alan.

John and Vivian Joseph--Christine--December 6.
Gloria and Julio Pinell--Roger Javier--December 26,

Lou and Phyllis Salaber--Ralph Christopher--
February 22.

Heinz and Bergit Mueller--Andrea--March 3,



NEWS FROM LISHOQN

We imagine that everything is probably quite maddening
in Lisbon atthe present time and shall excuse the lack
of news. However, Santos Pereira was kind enough to
send a snapshot to prove that Tim Saddington was indeed
enjoying the Portuguese way of life.

The above picture was taken after a farewell luncheonfor
Tim during which he was decorated as ""Gran-Duque da
Meretissima Ordem dos Gloriosos Edificadores da Ponte
Sobre o Tejo.'" Those in the picture are: Fonseca,
Marcelli, Dulce, Lena, Tim (between two girls, of
course), Mourao, Natalia, Castel-Branco, Zelia,
Santos Pereira, Valadas and Marques,

Bob Wilkinson has had three visitors from the San
Francisco office recently--Mr, and Mrs, Helgesson
and Berniece Beal--plus several other people from San
Francisco who are interested in the Bridge,

NEWS FROM ECUADOR

BobJanopaul made a quick tripto Guayaquil the week of
May 29. He returned with a picture of our ""hard working"
Tudorites celebrating a double holiday on May 28--
"Commeonwealth Day' and the "Battle of Pinchincha. "

NEWSLETTER

PUBLISHED MONTHLY FOR PERSONNEL OF TUDOR ENGINEERING COMPANY SAN FRANCISCO

JULY 1966

Seated around the table at the Phoenix Club from left
to right: Jeannette Albert, Garretta Lamore, Josefina
Iniquez, Bob Iniquez, Jim Albert and Andy Lamore.
The gentleman in the white coat on the left is Bill
Gray lighting a cigarette for some beautiful senorita.
Ah--the gay night life in South America!

The Alberts will probably next be opening a Pet

Hospital since they have adopted three dogs plus
another cat.

NEWS FROM PERWDT

You people who think "field trips'' might be a little rough
around here--take a look at the above snapshot. Louis
Riggs madeatripto Lima and he, Carland Steve went on
a field tripat Rio Santa and after much rain, theterrain
was nothing but mud, mud, mud. Louis removedhis shoes
and stockings and when the party came to a city, they had
tofind water holes in the middle of the street to remove
the mud.

Steve StevlingsonreturnedtoSan Francisco after working
with Carlin Lima for six months. Steve decided to take
advantage of his being in South America to see a little
more of the country on his return, and visited Fredand
Eva Madigan in Santiago, Chile; then to Guayaquil to
visit with Jim and Jeannette Albert and Andy and Garetta
Lamore,

Henry Padraza is on his way to San Francisco via
Bogota and should arrive sometime next month.

NEWS FROM ATLANTA

Okay, Ray O'Neil, you want a Newsletter--how about
some news from the "Deep South, ' ya all?



NEWS FROM MERCED

The activity is centering around the two powerhouses,
now that work on the main damand McSwain have been
completed except for final 'touching up.'" The placing
of concrete at New Exchequer powerhouse should be com-
pleted within the next two months at which time the
irrigation season will be over enabling work to proceed
on the by-pass which has been used to pass irrigation
releases during the summer,

Installation of electrical and mechanical equipment is
progressing at McSwain powerhouse and at Exchequer,
the turbine spiral case has been concreted in place.

Intending visitors to the project will be encouraged to
learn that the roads have now been paved and offer a
comfortable ride,

Bob Halk and Dan Simpkins have left the project and are
working in the Bay Area on the Trans-Bay Tube for the
JVCO.

Tolook after the electricalinstallations, Fabian Eschen
and Gustavo Cardenas have joined us, and we also see
Milt Broderson quite often.

Fred and Alice Weller got away from it all for a week
and visited Fred's family in Salt Lake City, Utah,

Med and Mary Thiebaud are spending a week in Santa
Barbara,

Bob and Charlotte Jenkinson made a ""money-making"
weekend trip to Las Vegas.

Fred and Janie Estep enjoyed a leisurely week in
Capitola and Fred returned with the usual deep-sea
fisherman's tales.

After two solid years of steady work, including many
weekends, Red Applegate is planning a week of restand
relaxation at home.

NEWS FROM 525

Bob Myrdal spent a week visiting Chicago, Toronto and
Cleveland, checking transit yards and shop facilities in
these cities.

Dr. Fujio Matsuda, Director of Department of Trans-
portation for the State of Hawaii, was in San Francisco
and visited the office for a few hours.

It is good to see Hugh Brown back in the office. I don't
know what he must have done in Buenos Aires, but three
days after his departure, there was a revolution!

Mr, and Mrs. Helgesson went to Dublin, Ireland on
May 24, 25 and 26 where Mr. Helgesson attended the
International Federation of Consulting Engineers Con-
ference. Mr, Helgesson said the conference was a
most interesting experience. Three languages were
spoken--English, French and German. Each speaker's
words were immediately translated into the two other
languages so that, wearing earphones and tuning the re-
ceivers to the number designated for the particular
language, they could readily understand what was being
said.

Prior to the conference, Mr. and Mrs. Helgesson
spent two days driving through southern Ireland
visiting Limerick, Killarney and Cork, viewing
old castles, kissing the Blarney Stone, observing
the scenery and people, and comparing their road
construction with ours, After the conference, they
visited London and checked out the subways; then
to Lisbon to see the Tagus River Bridge,

Alice and Fred Weller made a quick wvisit to the
San Francisco office and it was nice to see them.

Vacation Time

Lou and Phyllis Salaber, with the two little ones,
spent most of their vacation in Los Angeles visit-
ing Phyllis' parents, They did make a trip to Las
Vegas--but Lou won't talk about that--wonder why?

Herman Minkowski and family drove to Omaha,
Nebraska to visit relatives, Herman said they had
a nice time but the weather was terribly hot and the
good old fog felt good when they returned to the
Bay Area.

Ed Lai took his family to Lake Tahoe for a vacation.
Ed said he won thousands at the Casinos, but made
the mistake of going back for more!

Sabine Thurau spent several days in southern
California. She drove to Santa Barbara, San
Simeon, Knottsberry Farm and Disneyland.

Yin Howan is in Tahiti visiting relatives and friends
for a month. His wife and little girl are planning
to meet him in Hawaii on his return.

Art Mayhew, wife and two sons flew to New York
to visit relatives and friends and made like typical
tourists, visiting the Statue of Liberty, Empire
State Building, United Nations Building, etc. Art
said they did have a delightful three hour circle
cruise around Manhattan,

Stanley Froid and family spent two weeks living in
the ""wide open spaces.' They camped out at the
North Fork of the Salmon River and swam, fished
(the fish always were sleeping when the Froids
were after them), hiked and even threw a few
snowballs,

Berniece Beal had a marvelous vacation and shall
give just a few highlights. She first went to London
for three days then to Africa for a safari. She
visited Nairobi, Kenya; Samburu Game Park; Mt.
Kenya Safari Club; Secret Valley; Masai-Mara
Game Reserve; Tanzania; Serengiti Plains;
Ngorongora Crater; Oldulvai Gorge; Lake Manyara;
Amboseli Game Lodge; and saw Mount Kilimanjaro.
She saw many animals and took many pictures.
Berniece then flew to Cairo to see the pyramids,
Sphinx and museum; then to Athens and Acropolis.
She then flew to Lisbon and spent a weekend with
Bob and Jeannine Wilkinson, seeing the countryside
and driving across the Tagus River Bridge.

Berniece has written up a complete diary of her trip
and has some beautiful pictures and if anyone is
interested in more detail of her safari, pleaseseeher.



Congratulations and Best Wishes to

Mike Mellor and Sandra Labyorteaux who were married
on July 17 in Carmel. They spent a week honeymooning
in Carmel.

NEWS FROM 515

Don Bruzzone took his familyto Clear Lake for a week's
vacation and had an exciting time digging septic tanks,
distribution boxes and leech fields.

The Dudley Augers spent two delightful weeks visiting
Maui, Kauai, Hawaii and Honolulu, Dudley took 360
pictures which must be some kind of a record--hope he
will have a showing some day soon, I think he won some
kind of prizefor doing the best '"hula' --but you know how
modest Dudley is so couldn't get much out of him!!!!

Congratulations to

Kenand Carolynn Heilig who had a daughter, Tamara Sue,
on June 14,

Maxine and Peter Joyce who planned to welcome Alvin,
but welcomed Alison on July 13.

Peter and Lolo Frobenius who welcomed a son, Tex, on
June 21,

NEWS FROM IWCO

Sam Seifert and family toured the United States from
California to New York and visiting many, many states
inbetween. He said they had a most interesting
vacation.

Keith Bull, Diane and children have been spending
most every weekend in the mountains, camping out
and hiking. Suppose this is why Keith looks so dis-
gustingly healthy these days.

Oral Conyers and family spent a long weekend at The
Dalles, Oregon attending a family reunion.

Tom and Barbara Mackenzie just returned from a
vacation to the Northwest. They stayed at Cultus
Lake and South Twin Lake, both near Bend, Oregon,
then visited with their son and daughter-in-law--and
more importantly, the grandchildren, Tom said they
fished and just rested.

Frank Paul has purchased a mobile home in Concord
and is busy gardening in his 10 square foot lot! They
are planning a vacation next week'to Crater Lake,
Bend, Oregon, and looking at the redwoods.




NEWS FROM LISBOMN

What we in the office have been calling the '"Tagus
River Bridge' was opened on August 6 and officially
named '"Ponte Salazar' by the Portuguese Government.
Louis and Pat Riggs attended the opening ceremonies
which lasted four days and Louis reported there was
much excitement and many impressively-dressed
diplomats with all their medals, etc.

Jim Holden has finished his work in Lisbon and is
headed back for the San Francisco office.

HEWS FROM HECUADOR

Andy Lamore sent the above newspaper picture of

Maria Mercedes San Lucas, secretary in the Tudor
office in Guayaquil, who is a candidate for queen of
the Junior Chamber of Commerce, Maria is one of
seven candidates and we wish her '""mucha suerte!'

Garretta Lamore is doing a portrait as one of the
raffle gifts for Mrs, Salvatierra's American Govern-
ment Wives functions. It sounds as though everyone
in Guayaquil is busy-busy!

HNEWS FROM PERD

Carl Otto will be in the office the week of October 17
so we may find out what is going on in Peru!!!
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NEWS FROM ATLANTA

Two Tudor expatriates have joined the PBTB team in
Atlanta, Georgia, Lou Salaber and Ray O'Neil, native
San Franciscans both, find Atlanta a considerable
change of pace. They may even become the first
pedestrians to be arrested for '"'speedy and reckless
walking. "

But speed is appropriate to the Atlanta Rapid Transit
project. By April of next year, a report is to be pro-
duced updating the 1962 study, and shortly after that,
preliminary plans are required for the initial system
which is recommended. The principal objectives of
the newly formed Metropolitan Atlanta Rapid Transit
Authority (MARTA) are:

1. To develop a long-range plan for
rapid transit in Atlanta.

2. To define the system sufficiently
to protect essential rights-of-way.

3. To present an initial construction
and right-of-way program for local
approval.

Faced with this work load, Lou and Ray have been
getting their sightseeing done early. Ray can usually
be found driving at the head of a column of red

Georgia dust. This is his way of absorbing local

color. Starting with the Battle of Atlanta, he can

now relate much of the Civil War, but only backwards--
Kennesaw Mountain, Chattanooga, and Chickamauga.

Lou favors the shotgun approach to tourism, On his
first weekend, he and Phyllis saw "all' of Atlanta.

On the Labor Day weekend, he and the family covered
"all" of Charleston, South Carolina and Savannah,
Georgia. For them, the cross-country drive was
just a warm up.

So far, Ray reports that Atlanta has proved to be
modern and green with friendly people. There is
even a growing variety of restaurants shading ever
farther from hushpuppies, Kentucky-fried chicken and
other traditional Southern fare. On the negative side,
Atlanta lacks the bustle of San Francisco and does
present a considerable change of climate,

The Atlanta team photograph (obviously posed since
not a coffee cup is in sight) shows from left to right:

Dave McBrayer, PBQ&D--San Francisco; Leverne
Parks, JVCO--San Francisco; John Coil, Resident




Manager, JVCO--San Francisco; Ray O'Neil; Ray
Gustafson, Bechtel--San Francisco; and LouSalaber.
As you can see, Lou is a little camera-shy and please
note the stately posture! (Sorry, Lou, Just want you to
know how much we miss you and your smiling face.)

-

NEWS FROM 325

In August, Wil Pacheco attended a 5-day conference
of the American Institute of Planners in Portland,
Oregon.

The American Institute of Steel Construction's 38th
Annual Prize Bridge Competition, the only contest
which pays tribute to designers for their aesthetic
use of structural steel in bridge construction, was
held in New York on September 22, 1966. One of our
associates, Norman C. Raab, was asked to serve
with four other jurors in selecting the prize bridge in
each of seven categories. About 130 different types
of structures were submitted by the 50 states and
territories of this Country. After the meeting ended,
Mr. and Mrs, Raab returned via Washington, D. C.
where they visited various museums and took in the
sights of the Nation's Capital.

Louis Riggs and the other members of the Board of
Control for BART toured the major cities in Europe
and Russia inspecting their subway systems during
the month of September. Louis has promised to give
us some information on what they saw and the cities
visited in the next Newsletter,

Vacation Time

Frits Fenger and family spent a long weekend visiting
Disneyland, Death Valley and Solvang.

Bert LaVigne and oldest son, Bruce, had an interest-
ing vacation. They flew to Mexico City and made
like tourists then to Acapulco where they met friends
who have a schooner and joined them sailing back to
San Diego. They were supposed to sail, that is, but
the weather was unusually warm and calm that they
motored most of the way,

An interesting picture that Berniece Beal took while
on her Safari is shown below. The forest in Lake
Manyara National Park in Tanzania is famous for its
tree climbing lions. The group watched this lioness
for nearly an hour. She showed some curiosity while
being photographed since they were only 10 feet away.
The roof of the mini-bus was open and if the lioness
had been hungry or angry, could have jumped right
into the car; however, everyone was informed that
she would give plenty of notice--like sending wave-
lengths? ? ? Incidentally, the head in the background
belongs to Berniece and luckily, it returned with her
to San Francisco.

NEWS FROM 515

Bob Ganse and family spent a week vacationing at
Donners Memorial State Park. They camped out,
sailed, fished, and Bob said they completely relaxed.

Sara Fina vacationed in the '"wide open spaces, "
namely, Jackson Hole, Wyoming. This is the Grand
Tetons country and quite beautiful, She spent one

day visiting Yellowstone National Park and another
day, following in ""Lady Bird's" footsteps (or canoe)
by going on the Snake River tour. An interesting side-
light--while in Jackson Hole, '"The Monroes' (a new
TV series) was on location and being filmed. Sara
met the assistant director who took her on the set and
doesn't it sound intriguing?

After having the chance to go to Hawaii but never
getting there, Dan Yavorski took a ''big bird'" and
spent two weeks being a beachcomber. He did manage
to get in a few games of golf and returned with a nice
tan and looked relaxed. It is rumored that he left a
few broken-hearted Wahines in the Islands!!

Congratulations and Best Wishes to

Karin Pedersen and Bert Pfeifer who were married
at the San Francisco City Hall on August 26. They
will have a second wedding in a church in Karin's
home town of Odensee, Denmark on October 15, They
plan to spend one week in Odensee then on to Munich
for a week to visit Bert's family.

Ines Studhalter and George Horner who were married
in the Mission Church at Santa Cruz on September 10.
They will take a delayed honeymoon.




On September 6, the joint venture of TEC and PBQ&D
Bowling League--The Injuneers--held their first
bowling banquet to present trophies to the best bowlers,
team, etc. The dinner was held at the Rathskeller

and a most delightful time was had by everyone.
Chaperones (? ?) were Stanley and Harriette Froid
from Tudor, and Dick and Alice Davis from PBQ&D.
Trophies were presented to: 1lst place team consisting
of Leone Morris, Bryce Tomlin (he was in Caracas

so Dixie accepted for him), and Akos Vass;

Don Yamagishi for high series; Al Rose for high game
with handicap; and Elain Jones for... (the reason
escapes the editor's mind so if you're really interested,
please see Elaine).

If anyone has moved in the past year, please contact
Gloria Pinell and give her your new address. We must
keep our address list up-to-date and this cannot be
done if you don't give us the information. Thanks!

Please keep Saturday evening, December 3, open for
Tudor Engineering Company's Annual Dinner-Dance,
More about that later.

Congratulations to

Joan and Fathel Al-Kazily who had a son, Riyadth.
Julia and Marius Bejan who had a girl child, Janine.
Shirley and John Czechowski who welcomed Sabina.
Laila and Keith Sandner who welcomed Kenneth;

thereby making Adolph Sandner a great-grandfather
for the third time.

A few RESUMES and PERSONAL HISTORY form have
not been turned in yet--particularly from down South
America way. Mary Roberts asks that you please
complete these and send them to her, prontol




